	Horton Grange Primary Year 4 Newsletter

Autumn 1 in Year 4 2020-21

	Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome back after the holiday, we hope that you and the children had a well-deserved break.  Please make sure your child has the best possible start to their time in Year 4 by making sure they come to school on time, in full school uniform, with their book bag, PE kits, and a warm, waterproof coat. The children will receive their English and Maths homework every Wednesday, which needs to be returned by the following Monday. This is in addition to reading every night and learning spellings for the weekly spelling test on Mondays.
Thanks for your continued support. 

Year 4 Staff  

	Maths

This half term the children will be revisiting the Year 3 curriculum as well as learning how to multiply and divide. They will be solving problems involving fractions and developing their abilities to calculate mentally. Please help your children by revising their mental maths calculations.
	English

This half term the children will continue with the Power of Reading. They will be finishing the book ‘Oliver and the Seawigs’. They will explore the book through a range of activities including freeze frames, role plays and character development. The children will be exposed to a variety of writing opportunities. The children will also be developing their reading skills in guided reading exploring a range of texts.

	Science  

In Science, we will be starting the topic ‘Animals including Humans’. Children will be looking at diet, skeletons and digestive system. They will compare these in different animals. 

The children will also be learning to understand how to ensure that their investigations are fair, planning and carrying out their own investigations and conducting fair tests.
They will also visit the topic areas ‘Forces and Magnets’ and ‘Plants’.
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	Computing
In Computing the children will be learning how to use technology purposefully. They will also learn about E- Safety and how to stay safe online. 

In ICT the children will also learn how to use different programmes and carry out research.
	PHSE

This half term the PSHE topic is Identity. The children will reflect on their strengths and explore changes in their lives. 

	
	
	
	MFL

The children will be learning to speak Spanish in their MFL lessons. They will be recapping phonetics and learning how to present themselves. E.g. Mi llama, Yo, Tengo.  

	Physical Education 

Our topics in PE this half term are football and dance concentrating on movement and evaluation.  
	Music

This half term children will developing their knowledge of key terminology and focus on singing using the appropriate pitch. 
	DT

In DT the children will be planning, making and evaluating a product taking inspiration from Oliver and the Seawigs.
	RE 

Our topic question in RE this term is ‘Why are there different beliefs about God?’
Children will explore the 6 main religions.


